
or organization that cares 

about the military, a retiree/

veteran, Soldier, spouse, or 

family member – wanting to 

help support the issues that 

matter to our Association 

and our defense forces, 

have them join our Chapter 

and start making a differ-

ence today! 

     I truly look forward to 

working with everyone to 

move our Chapter forward 

and make it relevant and 

responsive to the needs of 

the military and our mem-

bership.        

     Our Chapter EXCOM/

Board of Directors contin-

ues to meet at 1300 hours 

on the first Tuesday of each 

month. All members are 

invited and encouraged to 

attend this meeting. It is 

held at the Papago Park 

Military Reservation (PPMR) 

located at 52nd Street and 

McDowell Road. Enter the 

reservation on the North 

side of McDowell at the first 

gate east of 52nd Street. The 

meeting is held in the Dis-

tance Learning Center which 

is co-located in the same 

building as the Clothing 

Sales Store. Ask the gate 

guard for directions. If you 

get lost, call me (Jeanne) on 

my cell at (602) 377-8764. 

Occasionally, the meeting 

will be hosted off site. When 

that occurs, the information 

will be conveyed ahead of 

time in the agenda, which 

will always be posted on our 

website under “News” with 

any other pertinent read-

ahead’s and on our Chap-

ter’s Facebook page. 

 

 

 

 

 

    

      It certainly has been a 

turbulent summer for our 

Chapter! As many of you 

know, in June 2013 COL 

(Ret) Gene Rafanelli chose 

to step down from the Chap-

ter President’s position for 

personal reasons and I was, 

subsequently, voted in as 

your new President. I have 

spent the past five months 

being mentored by our out-

standing Past Chapter Presi-

dents and learning from our 

National leadership what 

their vision is for the Asso-

ciation’s future. Additionally, 

our Executive Committee 

(EXCOM) and I have been 

working on developing a 

revised strategic direction 

for our Chapter to head in. 

But, as we all know, real 

change takes time and en-

ergy.  

     In the next few months, 

members of our Chapter will 

gather together to redefine 

our organizational structure 

and modify our Annual Plan 

for 2013-14. If you would 

like to take a more active 

role in our Chapter as a vol-

unteer or to participate in 

this planning process, 

please see our Help Wanted 

section in this newsletter or 

drop me a line via email. 

Remember, dynamic mem-

bers play a vital role in 

keeping our Chapter suc-

cessful in all of its endeav-

ors. 

     So let’s talk about being 

a successful Chapter! At the 

recent 2013 USA Annual 

Conference in Washington 

D.C., I was so proud to be 

associated with the Arizona 

Territorial Chapter and all 

that it has done for our local 

military warriors (Active, 

Guard and USAR), their 

families, our retirees, DACs 

and JROTC/ROTC cadets. 

The ribbons attached to my 

identification badge, which 

mirrored the streamers that 

we had won, literally hung 

down past my waist. The 

recognition for leading our 

Chapter to such excellence 

lies directly with our Immedi-

ate Past President, COL 

(Ret) Gene Rafanelli, the 

entire Chapter EXCOM, and 

the support of our generous 

Corporate/Sustaining Spon-

sors and overall member-

ship. Thanks to you all! 

     Presently, it is important 

to note that AUSA is strug-

gling with membership num-

bers. GEN Sullivan, AUSA’s 

President/CEO, has made it 

very clear that our AUSA 

voice being heard by the 

officials residing on Capitol 

Hill, is directly related to our 

association’s membership 

strength. You can imagine 

that having over 100,000 

members would greatly in-

crease the volume of our 

voice. Please do your part by 

re-newing your membership 

on time, and if you know of 

someone – a civilian friend 
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2013 AUSA Annual Meeting & Exposition—President’s Review 

“HELP WANTED” & Vacancies: Your Chapter Needs You ! 

Our Chapter is in need of some support from its 
members. Here are some of the job openings 
and a short description of what we need. Most all 
of these tasks can be done at home with a tele-
phone and internet accessible computer to han-
dle e-mails and search websites. We’ll assign a 
mentor to help you get started and answer any 
questions. Attendance at our monthly meeting is 
not required but you would be welcome. A few of 
the areas we need  help with are: 

MEDIA:  We have 4 major activities during the year 
where we need to contact the media: Awards Lunch-
eon, Armed Forces Career Officer Day, Annual Golf 
Tournament Fund Raiser and Army Birthday/Flag 
Day. This job would entail  contacting the media (TV, 
Newspaper, Radio, etc) to establish contacts and 
provide information about our activity and enlist their 
interest … in other words, Public Relations. 

MEMBERSHIP: Each month we receive a list of our 
members whose membership is coming up for re-
newal or have let their AUSA membership lapse. We 
need to put together a Membership Committee to 
support Rob Welch, our Membership Chair/team 
leader in  contacting those members, monthly, to 
see if they will renew their membership. If they de-
cline, we need to capture why they choose to not 
renew. All of the membership contact information is 

available on the AUSA National website and your 
mentor will walk you through the membership process 
for renewal.  Major reasons for not renewing are #1 
Forgot, #2 Nobody contacted me. 

RESEARCH: We need someone to do a web search 
for companies in our area that we would like to have 
become Corporate Members. Primarily, but not nec-
essarily, we are looking for companies that have a 
military connection and/or are supporters of the mili-
tary. Your mentor will describe the types of corporate 
memberships AUSA has and the process, benefits, 
and amenities of what our Chapter can provide them 
(opportunities for networking, advertisements, etc.). 

ARMY RESERVE:  We need a person to contact the 
major U.S. Army Reserve units in our area and estab-
lish a point of contact with their public affairs person-
nel and unit commanders.  Your mentor will give you 
a list of the reserve components in our area and 
known contacts.  Your purpose will be to introduce the 
unit to the Chapter and its activities and describe how 
we can assist the unit during deployments, major 
events, etc. 

VP SPOUSE & FAMILY READINESS: * 

VP MARKETING & DEVELOPMENT: * 

* EXCOM position: please contact the Chapter Presi-

dent if interested in volunteering for an EXCOM posi-
tion 

The 2013 AUSA Annual Meeting & Exposition was held from 21-23 October 2013 in downtown 

Washington D.C. Among the several thousands of attendees, were Chapter members COLs 

(Ret) Gene Rafanelli and Jeanne Blaes. Attendees were able to roam the Convention Center 

and view over 700 Army and Industry exhibits spread over 500,000 square feet of exhibit 

space, plus attend professional development seminars and open panel discussions. Out-

standing Chapters and individuals were recognized for their support to the U.S. Army. During 

the event, your Chapter representatives accepted the following  streamers as a testament to 

all of our efforts in 2013: AUSA Member, Chapter of Excellence, Superior Chapter, Merit Chap-

ter, President’s Club Gold, Star Chapter, Best Support of Reserve Components, Excellence in 

Reserve Component Growth, Family Programs, Best Support to Recruiting Command, Take the 

Hill Chapter, Army History, Support of ROTC, Member Communication, Army Birthday, and ILW 

Honor Roll. Thanks to all of those who contributed to helping our Chapter receive these awards 

and I challenge our membership to add another streamer or two to that list next year!  

MG Lanza, Cdr 7th ID & COL 

(Ret) Farell, 7th AUSA Region 

President, present Regional 

awards to COL (Ret) Blaes 

Wash D.C. 2013 AUSA Annual 

Meeting presentation of Chap-

ter awards by GEN Sullivan to 

COLs (Ret) Rafanelli & Blaes  

Membership:  

Together we are 

Stronger! 

Thanks to all of our  

Corporate Sponsors! 

A new AUSA membership category has been created for all military (active, retired, or surviving) 

spouses as well as spouses of Dept of the Army (DAC) and Dept of Defense Civilians (DOC). 

AUSA understands the challenges and hurdles faced by the military families of today and the 

importance of including spouses in the military support conversation. Therefore, AUSA is for-

mally recognizing a spouse’s individual membership and commitment in the community by 

inviting them to join as a “Spouse Member”. By joining AUSA under this category, spouses will 

have the opportunity to make their voices heard, get involved at both the national and local 

level, pass on wisdom to younger spouses, and get involved in issues that they care about. The 

AZ Territorial Chapter is looking for a spouse to join our EXCOM as “VP for Spouse & Family 

Readiness” to help us define and grow a program of support at the local level. * 

New AUSA Category of Membership: Spouse 
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   On 26 November 2013 our Territorial  Chapter will hold the 25th Armed Forces Career Offi-

cers Day (AFCOD) at the McCormick Ranch Golf Club.  The purpose of the event is to acquaint 

Junior ROTC cadets to the challenges and rewards of service to the country as commissioned 

officers.  The event focuses on all branches of the Armed Forces, including the Coast Guard 

and the Merchant Marines.  Representatives will be present from commissioning institutions 

such as: the Service Academies, ROTC, military institutes and Officer Candidate School (OCS). 

Last year we had tables representing 20 Organizations that confer commissions. Moreover, we 

had over 200 cadets from 36 high schools and more than 100 other sponsors and guests. It 

was the best event so far and we’re striving to make it even better this year. 

   The event flyer is attached to the newsletter for your convenience. To offset the expense of 

hosting the cadets, who participate at no cost to themselves, you can sponsor a table of eight 

for $200 or a half table for $100. Also, you can attend for $30 per person or if you are unable 

to attend, but would like to sponsor a cadet, we encourage you to do so for $30.  

   During the lunch, you and your guest will be seated with a group of cadets and their instruc-

tor. At that time, you’ll become acquainted with these fine young students and they with you. 

You’ll hear two short presentations from young officers who will talk about their overseas ex-

periences and service as commissioned officers. 

   We hope you’ll decide to make this event a success for 200+ Junior ROTC cadets.  You can 

do this by filling out the attached form and mailing it in to LtCol (Ret) Ray Boucher at the ad-

dress shown or go to our website at http://www3.ausa.org/chapweb/atc/index.html.  Follow 

the instructions to use your favorite payment option and remember, this is a tax deductable 

charitable contribution. Thanks for your support!.   

25th Armed Forces Career Offers Day (AFCOD) 

Chapter $Financial Report$ & Charitable Contributions  

26 November, 25th AFCOD 

2013 CHAPTER CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
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   The Chapter was active in donations to other 

organizations during the summer, both finan-

cial and volunteering.   

   Financially we contributed to the following 

entities: The USO Hospitality Suite at Sky Har-

bor; AAAA Scholarship Foundation for military 

families; Dimmery-Koch Scholarship Fund for 

military families; MOWW Youth Leadership De-

velopment Program; VFW Post 3632 Frank Gor-

man Fund; All Academies Fund in support of 

needy Cadets enrolled in the service Acad-

emies; Institute of Land Warfare; the ROTC 

Funds of ASU, NAU, GCU and ERAU in support 

of Cadet projects/activities; raised money and 

contributed to the MANA House project to pro-

vide housing for homeless women veterans.  In 

addition, Chapter members participated in four 

golf tournaments at their personal expense to 

support programs for the military and their 

families.  Three Board members served as ush-

ers at the AZ State Fair to raise money for the 

Homeless Veterans StandDown in February 

2014.  Other members assisted in the fund 

raiser for Healing Heroes to assist Wounded 

Warrior’s and their families,  seven of whom 

were provided 3 days at the DD Gamble 

Guest Lodge & Ranch in Portal, AZ. 

   In a related area, we know that some of 

you contribute to various military and vet-

eran charities and we would like to caution 

you that there are a number of charities in 

this category that  don’t meet reasonable 

standards for a charitable organization.  In 

the latest issue of CHARITY WATCH 

(published by the American Institute of Phi-

lanthropy), of the 48 veteran and military 

charities reviewed, only 22% received an “A” 

or “B” rating, while 52% were rated “F”!  

Please take the time to research your char-

ity to ensure they are spending your money 

appropriately. 

Provided by: Ray Boucher, Treasurer 

For federal and state Legislation affecting 

our Veterans/Active Military go to AUSA’s 

http://capwiz.com/ausa/home/ or AZ’s 

http://www.azleg.gov/bills.asp  

14-16 February, AZ Stand Down, Maricopa Cty 
9 February, Chapter Awards Luncheon 
February/March, Membership Drive 
18 April, Task Force Smith Golf Tournament  
14-17 May, 7th Regional Conference, Scottsdale 
June, Army Birthday/Flag Day Luncheon 
November, 26th AFCOD 

2014 CHAPTER CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

http://capwiz.com/ausa/home/
http://www.azleg.gov/bills.asp
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Voice for the Army - Support for the Soldier 

We are the Arizona Territorial Chapter of AUSA, dedicated to as-
sisting and supporting our troops and cadets in any way we can. 
Our local Phoenix Recruiting Battalion is our only active duty unit 
and they do a fabulous job of providing our Army with quality sol-
diers. We also work closely with the Phoenix based Headquarters 
of the Arizona Army National Guard, as well as, U.S. Army Re-
serve units, and all JROTC/ROTC programs located in our Chapter 
area. We show our support for our troops by being there for them 
and their families during deployments, through the presentation 
of awards and recognizing our outstanding cadets and soldiers, in 
addition to promoting the recruiting mission. We are proud of all 
of these activities, which we are able to sustain by holding our 
annual Golf Tournament fund-drive. All who are interested in 
helping us to support our Army, we encourage you to join our 
Chapter ~ whether you have an Army or military background, or 
not. We are looking for people who care! 

Come join us … we’re on the web! 

http://www3.ausa.org/chapweb/atc/index.html  




